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and good morning ladies and gentlemen                                           
welcome to ask the theologian sorry                                             
we're a few minutes late getting started                                        
here but here we come to question the                                           
assumptions I hope you will do so today                                         
on this beautiful Friday morning I come                                         
to you from Taos New Mexico and wherever                                        
it is that you are I look forward to                                            
taking your biblical theological                                                
worldview questions today                                                       
and I have a poll for those of you who                                          
are watching on Randy white ministries                                          
or the Vimeo app the poll today is what                                         
translation of Scripture do you chiefly                                         
use and I hope that you will go and you                                         
will vote for that on that poll which                                           
one you chiefly use maybe the King James                                        
Version maybe the new American Standard                                         
Version maybe ESV maybe you use some                                            
other and so I hope that you will go as                                         
some of you have already begun to do and                                        
will show the responses to that on the                                          
end of the program which version do you                                         
normally use if you're watching on Vimeo                                        
please that put your question into the                                          
question box if you're watching on                                              
youtube or on facebook put your question                                        
in and we will take care of all of that                                         
and look today at the good issues that                                          
you have to talk about and let's start                                          
talking about them here after I tell you                                        
one thing that is that if you will check                                        
your email if you're on our email list                                          
or if you're not on our email list let's                                        
see go to facebook.com slash                                                    
dispensational and you will find a                                              
Facebook offer for all three of these                                           
books this is our newest book keys to                                           
Bible prophecy and hardback book you're                                         
gonna want to keep its favorite forever                                         
refer to it over and over great index                                           
great match so much good stuff in there                                         
and that is 2995                                                                
but for an additional $9.95 you can get                                         
this book when the biblical timing for                                          
prophetic fulfillment by                                                        
Miguel key also another very exhaustive                                         
book on when on timing issues so learn                                          
content issues learn timing issues for                                          
an additional $9.95 and when you do that                                        
additional 995 you also get this book                                           
that I have written well I'm a                                                  
pre-tribulational premillennialists all                                         
that comes to $39.90 and that puts you                                          
over the threshold for free shipping so                                         
go to your email or go to facebook.com                                          
slash dispensational and we'll get those                                        



the keys to Bible prophecy is not yet                                           
here it's at the printer so in a few                                            
weeks when they're here it'll ship out                                          
you'll have it and that offer will go                                           
away so go ahead and get it now now we                                          
have a question that comes from sue our                                         
friend in New Jersey and it says does                                           
Revelation chapter 2 verse 9 and                                                
Revelation chapter 3 verse 9 have                                               
anything to do with those who are                                               
involved in replacement theology well                                           
let's pull up Revelation chapter 2 verse                                        
9 I know thy works and tribulation and                                          
poverty but thou art rich I know the                                            
blasphemy of them which say they are                                            
Jews but are not but and and are not but                                        
are of the synagogue of satan' very                                             
strong words that are used there let's                                          
go ahead and read it also in Revelation                                         
chapter 3 verse 9 I will make them of                                           
the synagogue of satan' which says which                                        
say they are Jews and are not but do lie                                        
behold I will make them come and worship                                        
before thy feet and to know that I have                                         
loved thee now I don't know that you                                            
could get any stronger words and yet                                            
their words that are so often ignored by                                        
those who say they are Jews but they are                                        
not those whose question does it have                                           
anything to do with those are who are                                           
involved in replacement theology I'm                                            
gonna give a yes or no answer and let me                                        
explain the                                                                     
part of it first there is replacement                                           
theology today and that is that many in                                         
the church I would even say the vast                                            
majority of the church say that the                                             
church is the new Israel we the church                                          
are the new children of God we the                                              
church are the new elect we the church                                          
are the new chosen ones we the church                                           
are the new royal generation the the                                            
royal priesthood the chosen generation                                          
that's us and you hear that over and                                            
over again you hear it from the                                                 
Catholics you hear it from the                                                  
Protestants you hear it from the                                                
evangelicals sometimes not as much you                                          
might even hear it from a fundamentalist                                        
or two out there especially some who                                            
don't rightly divide the word of truth                                          
so you get this just over and over and                                          
hear the scripture again is so clear                                            
that the people who do this are of the                                          
synagogue of Satan who is the synagogue                                         
of Satan again the answer is right there                                        
the synagogue of Satan is those which                                           
say they are Jews but are not it's a lie                                        
so those who are Jews happened to be of                                         
the you know the the direct descendants                                         
of Abraham that's who the Jews are in in                                        
this case and they're out of Jacob or                                           



Abraham that's not me I'm out of Japheth                                        
in my family tree and and Abraham's out                                         
of Shem                                                                         
so if I said I was a Jew I would be                                             
lying according to the scripture in fact                                        
that would put me into the synagogue of                                         
Satan now how can that be here's where                                          
I'm gonna get into the know part of the                                         
answer how can that be how can I be a                                           
part of the synagogue of Satan let's                                            
assume I believe in replacement theology                                        
I'm the new Israel I'm part of the new                                          
Israel at least I am the recipient of                                           
the promises that God gave to Abraham                                           
Isaac and Jacob all the replacement                                             
theology I hold to every bit of it and I                                        
am a believer in Jesus Christ how                                               
can I be part of the synagogue of satan'                                        
now here's where I think we have to be                                          
very careful to rightly divide the word                                         
of truth because what I think we've got                                         
in Revelation 2 and 3 the seven churches                                        
of the revelation and I've been called a                                        
heretic for holding this belief so you                                          
can question the assumptions on it I                                            
need that rotating mug there you can                                            
question the assumptions about rightly                                          
dividing and where you ought to rightly                                         
divide but I don't think that revelation                                        
two and three from which these verses                                           
come apply to the church today even if I                                        
hold two replacement theology but I am a                                        
believer there is this amazing grace in                                         
this age of grace in which we live and                                          
which God saves me so a person who holds                                        
replacement theology can be saved                                               
unfortunately I'm you know if I was God                                         
I wouldn't do it that way I don't know                                          
about you if I was God I would have much                                        
stricter standards right and you know it                                        
would be me and two and three or four                                           
others would make it nobody else would                                          
make it that's our kind of our human way                                        
of thinking but if I was God we wouldn't                                        
be singing Amazing Grace how sweet the                                          
sound that saved a wretch like me                                               
so a person can place their faith in                                            
Jesus Christ and have some bad theology                                         
and still they're a part of the church                                          
and if they're a part of the church                                             
they're not part of the synagogue of                                            
satan' or perhaps I should say that a                                           
little more precisely if they're part of                                        
the body of Christ they're not part of                                          
the Assembly of Satan                                                           
it doesn't work that way so does again                                          
the question does do these verses have                                          
anything to do with those involved in                                           
replacement theology I think they speak                                         
to the issue I don't think they are                                             
directly about those who have who holds                                         
a replacement theology today now what I                                         



think it tells us is that replacement                                           
theology is as old as the church is I                                           
suppose and is going to outlive the                                             
church and after the                                                            
rapture there are going to be those who                                         
claim to be Jews and yet they're not                                            
Jews and I think that the healthy thing                                         
to do is to recognize that I'm not a Jew                                        
and the promises to the Jews are not the                                        
promises to me and the church is not                                            
Israel and to divide all of these out                                           
and then there's no way that I could                                            
ever even be a part of the synagogue of                                         
satan' that is described right here                                             
for Jews but they're not now I would                                            
also say there's a growing group of                                             
Christians who so desperately want to be                                        
Jews that they really become Jewish and                                         
in becoming Jewish they not only take                                           
upon themselves all the blessings of                                            
Judaism but they inadvertently need to                                          
take on all of the curses of Judaism and                                        
they need to take on all the law of                                             
Jordan Judaism and you see this over and                                        
over and Paul called them Judaizers it's                                        
perhaps a little bit different form of                                          
it                                                                              
but yeah I think that this verse                                                
certainly speaks to or these two verses                                         
certainly speak to those who say there's                                        
the key word they say they're Jews but                                          
they're not let's just again go with the                                        
exact wording of the scripture to go                                            
back to chapter 2 it is blasphemy why is                                        
it blasphemy because they say they're                                           
Jews but they are not Jews now here is                                          
what some people do with this that I                                            
think is equally bad some people and                                            
they tend to be the ones who are                                                
claiming replacement theology they'll                                           
take this verse right here to 9 or 391                                          
and they will say well this is talking                                          
about Jews so they they say there are                                           
are Jews who aren't really Jews because                                         
they don't have the Christian faith and                                         
you're not really a Jew if you don't                                            
have the Christian faith this is not a                                          
hard teaching to find and again it's                                            
always by those of replacement theology                                         
those who have made themselves to be                                            
Jews the problem is that when you read                                          
this scripture carefully these are                                              
people who are not Jews                                                         
it baffles me how you can open up a                                             
commentary and they'll say revelation                                           
chapter 2 verse 9 is about Jews who are                                         
not Christians these this verse is about                                        
people who are not can you see the words                                        
right there very plain words are not                                            
they are not Jews so why are we claiming                                        
that this is about Jews who are not                                             
Christians                                                                      



this is about none Jews who are not Jews                                        
I think the wording could not be any                                            
more plain                                                                      
so it's misused really that passage of                                          
Scripture misused on on so many fronts                                          
but again you can go back if you want a                                         
little bit more insight if you go to                                            
Randy white ministries dot RG and I                                             
believe right here in the search button                                         
you can just type in seven churches and                                         
it will bring you right here the seven                                          
churches of the revelation a new                                                
perspective a two-part study I believe                                          
right here and by the way I have the old                                        
one here the that may just be an                                                
advertisement but I used to teach the                                           
old view that's very common that the                                            
seven churches of the revelation are                                            
about Christian churches and they                                               
described the church age if you hold to                                         
that view really go in and study it and                                         
you'll see there is a thousand miles of                                         
eisegesis given to hold that view                                               
I taught it not too many years ago note                                         
even after I had become a                                                       
dispensationalist I was teaching it but                                         
the more I studied the actual words the                                         
more I realized these are that the book                                         
of Revelation is about the future it's                                          
not a preterist book anywhere in it it's                                        
all about the future which is exactly                                           
what John says that it is about                                                 
appreciate that question that comes                                             
through and let me see here let me                                              
remind you by the way that on Vimeo and                                         
Randy white ministries o RG we have                                             
a poll that you can find and bring up                                           
I'm trying to show you the poll here and                                        
having a hard time doing it but we have                                         
a poll that is used I've got and my                                             
assistants out today and I've got                                               
something on that computer I can't quite                                        
see everything there that's that done                                           
but I think eventually I'll be able to                                          
show you the polls to go to the poll and                                        
the poll is which translation of the                                            
scripture do you use and then let's see                                         
and I you know I said I should have put                                         
New King James on there I didn't I got                                          
King James and the new King King James                                          
new American Standard ESV it would only                                         
let me have four options there so I                                             
should have placed that there okay let                                          
me see here I've got another question                                           
that comes from Tony given the recent                                           
debates in the SBC about women in                                               
ministry teaching how do you see 2nd                                            
Timothy chapter 2 verse 12 as a                                                 
prohibition against teaching men or                                             
something else let's go to 2nd Timothy                                          
chapter 2 verse 12 thank you Tony on                                            
Facebook and second Timothy 2:12 excuse                                         



me I believe that was on YouTube 2nd                                            
Timothy 2:12 if we suffer let's see I                                           
think must not be 2nd Timothy 2:12 first                                        
Timothy there we go he corrected himself                                        
later first Timothy chapter 2 verse 12 I                                        
suffer not a woman to teach nor to usurp                                        
authority over the man but to be in                                             
silence let's see if we can come to                                             
understand a little bit about what that                                         
particular word means and let's come                                            
here to the Greek you see it's again on                                         
the the King James I suffer not a woman                                         
to teach nor usurp authority over man                                           
but to be in silence then                                                       
let's look at the Greek over here I do                                          
not allow                                                                       
there's the subject and the verb to                                             
teach but a woman okay so a woman is in                                         
the in the priority position here the                                           
emphasized position a woman to teach I                                          
do not allow nor to have authority so a                                         
woman to teach nor have authority over                                          
man                                                                             
but to be in quietness okay so the                                              
question we've got here that Tony is                                            
asking us is does he not allow a woman                                          
to teach at all nor usurp authority over                                        
a man or does he not allow a woman to                                           
teach a man nor usurp authority now I                                           
believe though you don't there's not a                                          
total clarity in the Greek here but I                                           
think that to teach and to have                                                 
authority and the man here is could                                             
could go with both to to teach or to                                            
have authority over a man but to be in                                          
quietness again we probably should look                                         
at that because my Greek takes a little                                         
bit extra study on that I think that                                            
Paul really strongly limits the teaching                                        
of a woman let's go ahead and go to and                                         
let let me back up here see if I can                                            
find the somewhere and                                                          
in first Timothy and perhaps someone can                                        
find the verse for me I have switched                                           
recently to Lagos 8 because they have                                           
insisted and I have not found the search                                        
function to be as efficient as log of                                           
seven and I need it to be very efficient                                        
because I do it in live live broadcasts                                         
so Lagos people if you're listening you                                         
know step up to the plate here but                                              
anyway in the book of first Timothy or                                          
second Timothy Paul says that older                                             
women are to teach younger women so I                                           
think we have to then take first Timothy                                        
chapter 2 verse 12 and which of course                                          
again I suffer not a woman to teach and                                         
say grammatically it can say I suffer                                           
not a woman to teach men nor usurp                                              
authority over men but to be in silence                                         
that fits then with Paul teaching older                                         
women to to instruct him to guide the                                           



younger women and I believe in involves                                         
children in that issue as well                                                  
so I think that what we've got there is                                         
that I would say it's a prohibition                                             
against women teaching men because there                                        
is an inherent Authority that comes even                                        
in a school classroom you take in a                                             
school classroom and you know it's a                                            
classroom of fourth graders maybe and                                           
there's a woman teaching those children                                         
in the fourth grade she does have an                                            
authority over them as their teacher she                                        
is not only the knowledge authority but                                         
she is the the de facto authority in the                                        
room and I think that you get that in                                           
any kind of a teaching situation even                                           
even today on this online broadcast I                                           
you know I may not have ever known you                                          
may not have ever seen you                                                      
you can click off you can go away so                                            
it's a slim amount of authority but I'm                                         
in control of the program right and                                             
that's the authority that a teacher has                                         
I think that it is                                                              
really never going to be a good thing to                                        
put a woman in a teaching position over                                         
men and I think that having older women                                         
teach younger women that appears to be                                          
correct biblically to have families                                             
teaching families but you know even even                                        
at that there is well excuse me but the                                         
older women teaching the younger women                                          
there was always an authority that they                                         
came under in the church now you can                                            
call that Neanderthal if you want to I                                          
just call it a plain interpretation of                                          
the words of Scripture and I think                                              
that's just what we ought to go with and                                        
I think we can find so many cases in                                            
which when that has not been done it did                                        
lead to some disastrous consequences I                                          
think you know is this the world which                                          
God intended from the beginning maybe                                           
not because we're in a world under the                                          
curse and in a world under the curse God                                        
has said you people are gonna kill each                                         
other if I don't put some kind of                                               
authority in and so he has made the man                                         
to be the authority in the home in the                                          
society in the church and that's just a                                         
part of god-given order for living under                                        
the curse and it's it's gracious it's                                           
not anti-woman or you know misogynist or                                        
any of those terms that you would want                                          
to use it's just recognizing the flawed                                         
world in which we live and the fact that                                        
we've got to carry out some degree of of                                        
recognition that somebody's got to be in                                        
charge in this world and better figure                                          
out who it's going to be now I have seen                                        
for example that say okay well women are                                        
going to teach women that's fine but                                            



sometimes those women will not in fact                                          
let me put it bluntly sometimes it'll be                                        
a cold day in hell before the pastor can                                        
tell that woman what to teach I've                                              
experienced this I suppose just about                                           
every pastor who's tried to have some                                           
control over women's Bible studies I'm                                          
not sure women's Bible studies have been                                        
a great thing for the church as a matter                                        
of fact                                                                         
let me just say to you in our own church                                        
we don't have women's Bible studies and                                         
we have women's fellowship and one of                                           
the reasons we don't have women's Bible                                         
studies is because the men are doing                                            
what the men need to be doing and that                                          
is that there's so much Bible study in                                          
our church that the only women that ever                                        
come and ask for Bible study a woman's                                          
Bible study in our church the only women                                        
who ever do that are women who are                                              
brand-new and that's just what they                                             
expected from someone else stick around                                         
a few times and they realize I've got                                           
more Bible study in this church than I                                          
can keep up with and it's not                                                   
gender-based and it doesn't need to be                                          
gender-based because we're just looking                                         
at the scripture so I think what's                                              
happened is pastors have said I'm gonna                                         
give a 30 minute sermon on Sunday                                               
that is going to be three points in a                                           
poem and I want that to satisfy well it                                         
doesn't satisfy people are hungry or                                            
more hungry than that for the word and                                          
so then you get women's Bible studies                                           
men's Bible studies kids Bible studies                                          
Youth Bible studies you know whatever                                           
all there's there's Bible studies all                                           
and they're not really Bible studies and                                        
the pastor really does not have                                                 
authority on that you want to see if you                                        
have authority tell them what to teach                                          
tell them what not to teach you'll find                                         
out pastor you don't have the authority                                         
there so I think it is a very strong                                            
word in the scripture is clear here that                                        
women are not to to teach other than in                                         
some cases older women teaching younger                                         
women and that maybe we'd have to get a                                         
look at the context of that that maybe                                          
the the the in in a family matter                                               
you know the the things that a woman                                            
does around the home for example it                                             
could be in that and some of the things                                         
that are uniquely attributed to women                                           
and what they're to teach you could                                             
probably make a case there and again I                                          
think that if the if the church the men                                         
and the pastors especially if they just                                         
step up and do more Bible studies the                                           
women probably would quit going to the                                          



Bible studies to the women's Bible                                              
studies and the reason they would is                                            
they just don't have time for it anymore                                        
if again you're a church like ours and                                          
you're doing three or four solid Bible                                          
studies every week there's no there's no                                        
time in the schedule nor is there any                                           
time in the brain to add any more so I                                          
think men have somewhat brought this                                            
upon the church just by their laziness                                          
appreciate that                                                                 
let's see on YouTube                                                            
good morning dr. white I'm trying to                                            
witness to someone and they asked me                                            
where does Jesus claim to be God would                                          
you help me with that                                                           
and let's see I am going to help you                                            
with that here if I can look at this                                            
let's try John chapter 10 verse 30 I and                                        
my father are one                                                               
this word let's look here and see if we                                         
can tell you what I'm going to change                                           
some resolution here for just a moment                                          
and we will be able to see here better I                                        
believe and let's there we go                                                   
okay so let's take this I and my father                                         
are one                                                                         
let's look at this particular Strong's                                          
in the zodiac T's and I want to see this                                        
a particular word for one okay this is                                          
what I thought it is one the cardinal                                           
number I suppose that if we go down                                             
here there's a an awful lot that's about                                        
this that obviously we would on to study                                        
a little bit more but okay don't see                                            
synonyms so there there is one the                                              
cardinal number and there is one as in                                          
unity and let's just look here to see if                                        
it's the same number I want to make sure                                        
I'm leading you the right way and okay                                          
this is exactly what I thought so                                               
that is John chapter 10 is where we were                                        
John chapter 10 verse 30 now if we                                              
compare to Acts chapter 1 verse 14 they                                         
all continued with one Accord this is a                                         
different word that is used here of                                             
unity so there is the one cardinal                                              
number and there is the you know we are                                         
we are one in unity here it uses the                                            
cardinal number I and my father are one                                         
naw it's not saying at all I and my                                             
father are in unity which you know                                              
obviously would be correct but it's                                             
saying we are one the Godhead three in                                          
one so I would first of all take that                                           
particular verse there and pastor Tony                                          
and then I would also let's let's pull                                          
up the Treasury of scripture knowledge                                          
here and pull that up for John chapter                                          
10 verse 30 and here we could get some                                          
cross references of Jesus and the father                                        
being one for example he says John 1:1                                          



in the beginning the word was god and                                           
the word was with god and the word was                                          
god now you ask where Jesus is saying it                                        
and so John 10:30 Jesus is saying it but                                        
it's backed up in John chapter 1 verses                                         
1 and 2 chapter 5 verse 17 my father                                            
worked                                                                          
- and I work verse 23 all men should                                            
honor the father the son even as the                                            
father he that honoureth not the son                                            
honoureth not the Father would just as                                          
ascend him                                                                      
these are supplemental versions before                                          
Abraham was I am                                                                
therefore he claims a pre existence here                                        
the one who has been the father has seen                                        
me in john 14:9 and goes all on through                                         
here let's take a first Timothy 3:16 and                                        
without controversy great is the mystery                                        
of godliness God was manifest in the                                            
flesh okay that manifest in the flesh                                           
God was manifest in the flesh well                                              
what's he talking about here Jesus is                                           
the one that was in the flesh so here in                                        
I would start with John chapter 10 verse                                        
30 I would emphasize the word one being                                         
the Cardinal number and then I would go                                         
to the Treasury of Scripture knowledge                                          
which is you can just look up at blue                                           
letter Bible com or if you'd like a                                             
paper version dispensation of publishing                                        
calm and I would take those particular                                          
passages of Scripture and say look                                              
here's where Jesus said it here's what                                          
the number means the word means and                                             
here's all the other verses that add to                                         
it and carry that out in your                                                   
conversation with the individual that is                                        
that is there Gary's says there are many                                        
historians that believe the authors of                                          
the Bible would have read the book of                                           
Enoch and some even reference it if this                                        
is the case why does the church shy away                                        
from the book okay I do believe I                                               
wouldn't go with the historians that say                                        
no doubt the Book of Enoch was in                                               
existence during the days of Jesus the                                          
Book of Enoch was quoted in the book of                                         
Jude and let's see I was looking for                                            
that particular quote                                                           
and I I'm not sure I found it right here                                        
Jude chapter 1 verse 14 and Enoch also                                          
the seventh from Adam prophesied of                                             
these saying behold the Lord cometh with                                        
ten thousands of his Saints now that is                                         
a quote from the book of Enoch and you                                          
can go back into the Book of Enoch and                                          
you can find it I believe that I have                                           
the Book of Enoch in my library and I'll                                        
just show you here this is something                                            
that also I believe well I thought I had                                        
it in my library it's not showing up                                            



you can find it online so no doubt in                                           
the time of Jude he read The Book of                                            
Enoch the Book of Enoch has an awful lot                                        
to say about Noah's Flood and Enoch you                                         
may remember was the grandfather wasn't                                         
it the great-grandfather of Noah                                                
it was Enoch Lamech no it wasn't it was                                         
Enoch Methuselah Lamech and Noah and so                                         
he was the great-grandfather of Noah                                            
Methuselah his grandson lived no I'll                                           
get this right Methuselah his son lived                                         
- the year of the flood                                                         
so Enoch was well within the time that                                          
God had prophesied about the coming                                             
flood he writes a lot of prophecy about                                         
it I happen to think that the Book of                                           
Enoch is a very profitable book to go                                           
back and read now yeah you say if this                                          
is the case why does the church shy away                                        
from it I don't think that the church                                           
should shy away from it in the turn in                                          
the sense of reading it I think that if                                         
you are an advanced student of the word                                         
you're studying either the book of Jude                                         
or you're studying the words of nila or                                         
the the the account of the flood excuse                                         
me then I think that it is very                                                 
appropriate to go and read it as an                                             
advanced student now let me just say                                            
that there are a lot of people who                                              
probably need to just deal with the                                             
scripture first now so I would say don't                                        
shy from it                                                                     
it does have a place in historical                                              
literature just like Josephus has a                                             
place in the historical literature and I                                        
like to go and see what Josephus has or                                         
some of the other historians have to say                                        
because it sheds some light on the                                              
context in the history of the day now                                           
why why do they shy from it probably                                            
they shouldn't what that what also we                                           
should recognize is that the both the                                           
Jewish people who never put it into                                             
their books of the prophecy it's not a                                          
part of the Tanakh it is not recognized                                         
by the Jewish people as being Scripture                                         
probably because they looked at it and                                          
said there's just not enough to be able                                         
to verify that this actually came from                                          
Enoch it does not fit the criteria a lot                                        
of good stuff doesn't fit the criteria                                          
and the Book of Enoch the Jewish people                                         
would say is one and then the church                                            
later on when it came in the                                                    
canonization process of the 39 books of                                         
the Old Testament in the 27 books of the                                        
New Testament                                                                   
they also said we are going to go with                                          
the opinion of the Jews and not include                                         
this in the Old Testament or the New                                            
Testament or wherever they would need to                                        



now that is not at all saying it's not                                          
true I don't think the church was saying                                        
it's not true I think they were just                                            
saying we don't have the firm evidence                                          
that this actually is direct from God                                           
and it does not fit the criteria of                                             
canonization so the church never                                                
received it when we talk about the King                                         
James Version we talk about the received                                        
text                                                                            
there that's not a phrase that says we                                          
received it direct from God that's a                                            
phrase that says the church has received                                        
this text down through the ages this is                                         
the text that the church has said                                               
they've always known those other                                                
forgeries were out there but they                                               
received this text it's one of the                                              
reasons why I by the way use the King                                           
James and I would remind you that that                                          
is our poll question for today have you                                         
happen to be on Vimeo or Randy white you                                        
can answer our poll question which                                              
translation of scripture do you chiefly                                         
use King James new American Standard                                            
English standard version or other and                                           
you can put that in let's see here what                                         
other questions we have here and I want                                         
to come through and make sure I'm                                               
getting all these okay is there a                                               
difference between an abomination and a                                         
sin I there are a number of words both                                          
in Hebrew and in the in the Greek a                                             
different words for sin there's a                                               
transgression there's an iniquity                                               
there's an abomination                                                          
there is thin I think that I have never                                         
found much value in trying to dissect                                           
those and carry carry those out in the                                          
in the end they all end up being sin I                                          
think maybe you know you could look at                                          
it and you could say perhaps that that a                                        
transgression was not not intentional                                           
but you ended up crossing the line so                                           
that's one kind of sin but it ends up                                           
being a sin an iniquity is probably that                                        
kind of a sin which is an offense                                               
against what God has declared that would                                        
be an iniquity I                                                                
suppose and let's see if we can find the                                        
word here comes up in Revelation chapter                                        
17 verse 14 and it speaks of having a                                           
golden cup in her hand full of                                                  
abominations and the word that is used                                          
here let's just look at Strong's                                                
abomination six times foul saying                                               
detestable thing of idols and things                                            
pertaining to idolatry                                                          
it comes from DeLuca's here is the word                                         
let's look at the root word excuse me                                           
there and the root word is okay from                                            
from a derivative that means to stink                                           



and the word here abhor abominable to                                           
render foul so you know I think that                                            
that that an abomination what I started                                         
to say and perhaps the Hebrew would hold                                        
this out that an abomination actually                                           
goes against the character or the make                                          
up the DNA so to speak of which we are                                          
for example Paul talks about in Romans                                          
chapter 1 about homosexuality and it                                            
says it goes against the natural use I                                          
think those things that are against                                             
nature itself would be an abomination                                           
against the character of God the                                                
character of man the makeup of God God                                          
and man those would be an abomination                                           
and again as you look into at least the                                         
Greek word here it has the idea of that                                         
stinks there's a stench to it I think                                           
because it goes against the the the very                                        
makeup of who we are for this reason                                            
shall a man leave his father and his                                            
mother and cleave unto his wife there is                                        
our makeup there of human sexuality for                                         
example and of marriage and so when you                                         
get away from                                                                   
that becomes an abomination now in the                                          
end it is a different way of describing                                         
or a more precise way of describing and                                         
I think there is really in the end yeah                                         
there's a difference between an                                                 
abomination and a transgression or an                                           
abomination and an iniquity or an                                               
iniquity and and sin I think sin is kind                                        
of a comprehensive word for all of those                                        
various types of sins so you might to                                           
use an illustration you might be able to                                        
look at it and say it's a sin to lie and                                        
it's a sin to covet now lying is not                                            
coveting but they're both sins so                                               
abomination is not iniquity but                                                 
abomination and iniquity are sin and sin                                        
the wages of sin is death it's all it                                           
all has the same results ultimately                                             
but I think I think that one thing that                                         
this plays into is only if you're                                               
talking about what Jesus Christ has done                                        
for sin can you say all sin is equal if                                         
you're talking about what what a society                                        
should do about sin all sin is not equal                                        
if you're talking about                                                         
you know various sins that we might                                             
commit today all sins are not equal I                                           
think we inherently know that that                                              
everyone around us there are certain                                            
sins that they might overlook and                                               
forgive today and there are other sins                                          
that would radically change our life and                                        
would be very hard for anyone to forgive                                        
today and even the society would not                                            
forgive the society would punish for                                            
those sins so I don't have a problem                                            
with separating out sins to some degree                                         



because the Bible does it and say that                                          
abomination is worse than transgression                                         
in terms of society in terms of how we                                          
deal with it in terms of how we react to                                        
it and respond to it in terms of how                                            
you're forgiven of that sin by God it's                                         
all the blood of Jesus Christ and He                                            
died for abominations for iniquity died                                         
buried and rose again                                                           
I should say for transgressions all of                                          
that in that sense they become the same                                         
should a young woman refrain from                                               
teaching her elders is the question that                                        
comes let's see I believe on where are                                          
we on Facebook should a young woman                                             
refrain from teaching her elders you                                            
know again I think that a lot of that is                                        
going to be very contextual and I hate                                          
to almost hate to even say that but in                                          
the scripture elder and this would be a                                         
worthy study of doing elder does not                                            
necessarily mean older and I think there                                        
are varying degrees of elders so to                                             
speak and there is an ability then for a                                        
young woman in certain circumstances to                                         
have an older knowledge an elder                                                
knowledge and therefore an elder                                                
position in carrying out the teaching                                           
and then I would also want to say what                                          
what is the degree of authority again                                           
that is given there and and this is more                                        
of a personal answer than anything other                                        
than a biblical answer but what is the                                          
degree of authority is is it a situation                                        
in which that person is really                                                  
submitting or are they I'll use which is                                        
kind of a bad word here but are they                                            
just consuming and I don't use consuming                                        
they're in a bad word bad way if a young                                        
woman is learning and sharing knowledge                                         
and there are those who would like to                                           
take from that knowledge I I think that                                         
that is really just an overflow of that                                         
young woman's knowledge I don't think I                                         
don't think I see in the scripture                                              
anywhere the spirit that says young                                             
women don't learn anything because if                                           
you learn something you can't share it                                          
with anybody and it's just really of no                                         
value because you're you're just to                                             
remain silent and never let anybody know                                        
that knowledge you have that really is                                          
kind of more of a Muslim view that women                                        
shouldn't even learn because they can't                                         
ever they can't ever teach it and                                               
therefore why learn to begin with you                                           
know just to use an old phrase that are                                         
probably getting in trouble with myself                                         
but you know just be be pregnant and                                            
barefoot in the kitchen because that's                                          
your role you can't do anything so                                              
there's no need then for a woman to know                                        



science and history and and mathematics                                         
and theology because she can't say it at                                        
all so therefore through that logic I                                           
would come to say you know if if the                                            
woman is overflowing in her knowledge                                           
and it's a consumer type of environment                                         
more than a more than a an authority                                            
type of environment basically to say I                                          
feed birds at my house to say I'm                                               
putting the food out here I have no                                             
authority really over those birds I just                                        
put it out there and they come and get                                          
it and you know if they want to come and                                        
get it they come and get it I like to                                           
watch them come and get it and you know                                         
it's a joy until the chipmunks and the                                          
squirrels take over but that's I don't                                          
have the authority there I'm just                                               
putting it out there saying here here it                                        
is and I think there is some area for                                           
that in in all of that I hope that                                              
wasn't just too much rambling there and                                         
let's see you were working on a gospel                                          
tract will it be available soon yes it                                          
would if I would just get with it I have                                        
it on my desk and there's just a few                                            
minor changes we've got to make and then                                        
we'll have it out and have it available                                         
and so it will be available soon I                                              
appreciate you asking about that and                                            
Facebook the older I get the less I know                                        
that is a good word there that is given                                         
and how true that is well here we are                                           
just running out of time but we have a                                          
poll today and this is your last                                                
opportunity to answer the poll at                                               
Brandywine ministries o-r-g and or the                                          
vimeo today but before I go let me just                                         
remind you that we have this new book                                           
coming out it really is filled with lots                                        
of good research by James Morris who was                                        
a layman an engineer a sharp thinker a                                          
Bible student spent his life studying                                           
the word and just it's a book that's                                            
full of scripture talks about key events                                        
key people                                                                      
key time periods in the in prophecy a                                           
good basic understanding it'll keep you                                         
from getting in the ditches over on                                             
either side of prophecy teaching and                                            
it's a hardback volume with a great                                             
index great Maps all that 2995 I think                                          
you'll enjoy that and if you you may                                            
have gotten our email or you'd go to                                            
facebook.com slash dispensational to get                                        
a special where you can add this good                                           
book when the biblical timing for                                               
prophetic fulfillment regular 2495 you                                          
can get it as an add-on here for only                                           
$9.95 and then we throw this one in for                                         
free why I'm a pre-tribulational                                                
premillennialists you get all those for                                         



$39.90 and free shipping all to boot                                            
there so I would love for you to take                                           
some time this weekend and order that                                           
perhaps if and if by the way you already                                        
ordered the the keys to Bible prophecy                                          
and you say wait I didn't get the add-on                                        
and you want the add-on you can get it                                          
we can help you out with that and would                                         
be happy to and again before we go into                                         
the poll results so this Sunday we've                                           
got a regular schedule 9:45 I'll be                                             
teaching the book of Acts 10 11:15 both                                         
Mountain time I'll be preaching and                                             
giving 30 practical doctrines that you                                          
need to know I would love it if you                                             
would join us next Thursday for what is                                         
reformed theology our new study on                                              
Thursday nights that we begin by the way                                        
if you are a binge watcher now you can                                          
binge second Corinthians verse by verse                                         
because it is totally complete and will                                         
begin working on the outlines for the                                           
the printed outlines that you can put                                           
into book form I would love it also if                                          
you go and sign up for our Labor Day                                            
Bible Conference if you have not done so                                        
at Randy wipe ministries dot RG and now                                         
it is time for our poll results on which                                        
Bible version do you use and the results                                        
are eighty percent of you use the King                                          
James Version and twenty percent of you                                         
use other and my guess is that that's                                           
the new King James Version happens to be                                        
just our audience here today and yet I                                          
think probably fairly indicative of our                                         
audience across the board as so I was                                           
you know I have formerly nasbe stained                                          
fingers but I use the King James Version                                        
now and it has been a delight to be with                                        
you for this half hour right and                                                
blessing to be with you I hope you'll                                           
question the assumptions again I'll see                                         
you Sunday morning                                                              
god bless you until next time rightly                                           
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


